At An Audit Meeting / Work Session 
Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 16th day of November, 2005

Roll Call:                      Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                                       George A. Woolsey, Sr.

                                       Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                       Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Also Present:                Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh

                                       Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                       Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

Absent:                         James E. Manley, Councilman (arrived 7:50 P.M.)
                                      James W. Osborne, Town Engineer
1.    Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Richard Quinn, Meadow Winds
2.    Moment of Silence

3.    Additional Items for the Agenda

      15. b. Fini Subdivision

      16. Building & Grounds:  Purchase of Shed

5.    (7:00 P.M.) Public Hearing:  Special Districts

      Supervisor Booth asked Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, if all the legal advertising 
      and postings have been met.  Mr. Zarutskie said notice of this Public Hearing was 
      posted in Town Hall on October 20, 2005, advertised in the Sentinel on November 1, 
      2005 and in the Mid Hudson Times on November 2, 2005.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to open the Public Hearing, seconded 

      by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. Piaquadio 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      Supervisor Booth explained this item to the Public.  This Public Hearing is for the 
      Special Districts of the Town of Newburgh which include:  Water, Sewer Bond 
      Rates, Lighting Districts, and Operation & Maintenance for the Town’s Sewer 
      Districts.  The Operations & Maintenance costs will stay the same for all but one 
      district, which is the 17K Sewer District, which will go up $.36.  All Sewer bonds 
      will either stay the same or decrease.  Water I charge will go up $.10 from $.50 to 
      $.60 and the Water II charge will go up $.10 from $1.10 to $1.20.  All the lighting 
      districts will be going up.  With Water I Supervisor Booth explained that at $.60 it is 
      still $.18 below the 2001 rate and Water II is $.15 below the 2001 rate.  The Lighting 
      District charges are all going up strictly due to the increase of utilities.     
      The following people voiced their comments and questions. (The tapes will be kept 

      for specific comments and answers):

      Richard Quinn / Meadow Winds

      Donna Cook / Orr Ave.

      Charles Bissinger / Colden Park

      Joe Presutti / Colden Park

      John Corbett / Gardnertown

      Jim Crawford / Colden Park

      Ellenjane Gonyea / Colden Park

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to close the Public Hearing at 7:45 

      P.M., seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. Piaquadio 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
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      Councilman Manley arrived at 7:50 P.M.

      At this time the meeting recessed for five minutes so we could continue the Audit / 
      Work Session Meeting at the side table.

      Reconvened at 7:53 P.M.

      Councilman Manley asked at this time, since he was not present at the start of the 

      meeting if he could put an additional item on to the agenda.  He asked if Executive 
      Session could be added with Police personnel being the subject.  This will become 
      #17.
4.    Approval of Audit

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Audit as presented in 

      the amount of $272,646374, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey - aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0. 
6.    Resolution of Adoption of the 2006 Budget

      Councilman Manley would like to have a special meeting to look at the across 
      the board raises for the employees and the possibility of a tier system.  Councilman 

      Piaquadio said he would be in favor of that with a 3% raise and a cap of $1500.00.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to adopt the 2006 Budget, seconded by 

      Councilman Piaquadio. 

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
7.    Resolution of Adoption of Assessment Roll and Benefit Formulas For Special 
      Districts

      (See attached Resolutions for specific rates.)

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to adopt the Assessment Roll and 

      Benefit Formulas for Special Districts as presented, seconded by Councilman 

      Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to adopt the Resolution Establishing 

      the Operating and Maintenance Rates of the Town’s Sewer Districts, seconded by 

      Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
8.    Data Processing:  New Systems

      This is a request from Tom Masten, Data Processing, to purchase the following: 

            1 server for the Justice Court at a cost of $3,600.00
            2 Computer systems for Animal Control at a cost of $2,200.00
            4 Flat Screen Monitors for the Receiver of Taxes Office at a cost of $1,400.00.
      The total cost for this purchase is $7,200.00.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the purchase of the above 

      computer equipment not to exceed $7,200.00, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio- 
      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to take the $7,200.00 from the Computer 

      Reserve Fund, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
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9.    Accounting:

      a. Hiring of Auditor

      This is a request from Jacqueline Calarco, Town Accountant, to ask for the Town 

      Board’s approval on hiring Stanley Marks, & Company, LLP for our year end audit.  

      Supervisor Booth explained that Stanley Marks has saved us money in the past and 

      even found money during the auditing of our books.  The cost for their services is 

      $31,000.00.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the proposal from Stanley 
      Marks & Company, LLP in the amount of $31,000.00 for the year ending 2005, 
      seconded by Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
      b. Bid Deposits

      This is a request from Jacqueline Calarco, Town Accountant, to transfer bid deposits 

      that are over six months old into the general fund in the amount of $1,300.00. (See 

      attached list of bid deposits.)
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to transfer $1,300.00 of bid deposits 

      that are over six months old into the general fund, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
10.   Recreation:  Purchase of Dial a Bus

      This is a request from Gary MacEntee, Recreation Director, to purchase one RD 10 
      Dial-A-Bus in the amount of $100.00 from Orange County.  The bus has less than 
      150,000 miles on it.  Jim LaColla, Head Mechanic, agrees that it would be in the best 
      interest of the Town to purchase it.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to purchase the RD 10 Dial-A-Bus in 
      the amount of $100.00 from Orange County, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
11.   Receiver of Taxes:  Re-levy Resolutions

      This is a request from Elizabeth Greene, Receiver of Taxes, to approve the Resolution 

      Levying Unpaid Water and Sewer Charges and Assessments in the amount of 

      $165,618.03. (See memo for breakdown.)

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to adopt the Resolution Levying 

      Unpaid Water and Sewer Charges and Assessments, seconded by Councilman 

      Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      This is a request from Elizabeth Greene, Receiver of Taxes, to approve the Resolution 

      Levying Unpaid Sewer Bond Charges and Assessments in the amount of $143,473.26 

      for the Town of Newburgh and $1.25 for the Town of Montgomery.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to adopt the Resolution Levying 

      Unpaid Sewer Bond Charges and Assessments in the amount of $143,473.26 for the 

      Town of Newburgh and $1.25 for the Town of Montgomery, seconded by 

      Councilman Piaquadio.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio –

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      This is a request from Elizabeth Greene, Receiver of Taxes, to approve the Resolution 

      Levying Unpaid Water and Sewer Charges and Assessments for 4 Queens Way – 

      the amount of $6,408.01.
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      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to adopt the Resolution Levying Unpaid 

      Water and Sewer Charges and Assessment for 4 Queens Way in the amount of 

      $6,408.01, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      This is a request from Elizabeth Greene, Receiver of Taxes, to approve the Resolution 

      Levying Unpaid Cost and Expenses Unsafe Building for 25 Westwood Drive in the 

      amount of  $300.00.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to adopt the Resolution Levying 

      Unpaid Cost and Expenses Unsafe Building for 25 Westwood Drive in the amount of 

      $300.00, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
12.   Code Compliance:  Purchase of Computer
      This is a request from Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, to purchase a 

      computer for his office, not to exceed $1,500.00.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to take the $1,500.00 from the Computer 

      Reserve Fund for the purchase of a computer for the Code Compliance Office, 

      seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to authorize the purchase of a computer 

      for the Code Compliance Office not to exceed $1,500.00, seconded by Councilman 

      Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
13.   Planning Board:  Release of Security Bond

      This is a request from F.W. Webb Company to release their bond in the amount of 

      $60,339.00.  We are in receipt of a letter agreement which was executed by both F.W. 

      Webb Company, the site plan applicant, and Joseph Costa, the owner of the property, 

      confirming the surrender of the site plan approval and all vested rights attendant to it.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to release the bond in the amount of 

      $60,339.00 for F.W. Webb Company, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
14.   Certiorari:  Juster Settlement

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that this is a settlement of the Gary 
      Juster Certiorari in the amount of $27,872.50 for the years 2001, 2002, 2003, 2004, 
      and 2005.  Juster’s attorneys have agreed upon an assessed value for the maximum 
      three year period going forward for 2006, 2007 and 2008 for the property previous 
      known as Ames Plaza that Juster is retaining, which will be $2,800,000.00.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the Resolution of Town 
      Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding Under Article 7 of the Real Property 

      Tax Law:  Route 17K, SBL # 97-2-7.2:  Gary Juster, in the amount of $27,872.50, 

      seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
15.   Engineering: 
      a. Greenshire Way

      This is a request from Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, to reject all bids received for the 
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      Greenshire Way Road Improvement which were opened on October 27, 2005.  The 

      apparent low bidder Sita Construction, notified the Town that they made a significant 

      error in their bid and a substantial hardship would result if he went forward with the 

      job.   Their bid price was $310,300.00.  Due to this, the apparent low bidder has 
      withdrawn their bid.  The next low bidder was Sun Up Enterprises with a bid of 

      $431,935.00.  This price combined with the engineering, legal and administrative 

      costs would bring the project price over the estimated engineer’s cost of $475,000.00.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to reject all bids for the Greenshire 

      Way Road Improvement project, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0. 
      b. Fini Subdivision
      This is a request from Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, to approve the cost estimate for 

      the performance security for the Fini Subdivision in the amount of $215,000.00 and 

      an inspection fee of $8,600.00.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the cost estimate for the 

      performance security of $215,000.00 and an inspection fee of $8,600.00 for the Fini 

      Subdivision, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
16.  Building & Grounds:  Purchase of Shed

      This is a request from Les Cornell, Building and Grounds Supervisor, to approve the 
      purchase of a shed.  Three quotes have been submitted:  Mr. Shed, New Windsor, 

      New York for $4,700.00; Hudson Valley Sheds, Highland New York for $5,000.00; 

      and Eastern Storage Sheds, New Windsor, New York for $5,699.00.  Mr. Cornell 

      recommends Mr. Shed for $4,700.00.  This cost includes delivery.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the price quote from Mr. 

      Shed in the amount of $4,700.00, seconded by Councilman Manley.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
17.   Executive Session:  Police

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to go into Executive Session at 9:00 

      P.M., seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      Police Chief Charles Kehoe, Councilman-elect Elizabeth Greene and Mark Taylor, 

      Attorney for the Town of Newburgh were all invited to join the Town Board for the 

      Executive Session.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to end Executive Session at 10:04 

      P.M., seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      Supervisor Booth stated no action was taken by the Town Board during the Executive 

      Session.

 Adjournment

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to adjourn the Audit / Work Session 

      of November 16, 2005 at 10:05 P.M., seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
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      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
___________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk
